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2021
Everyone is Welcome! 

No Exceptions

www.nativityscottsdale.org

            The Bishop is Coming!  
            The Bishop is Coming!  

  The Right Reverend Jennifer Reddall, the Episcopal 
Bishop of the Diocese of Arizona, will make her annual visitation to 
The Episcopal Church of the Nativity on Sunday, November 7, 2021.  
We will celebrate the Feast of All Saints on this Sunday. All Saints is 
one of seven Principal Feasts in the Church.  

All Saints Sunday will also be our Stewardship In-gathering Sunday 
where all 2022 Stewardship Intention Cards (also known as Pledge 
Cards) will be gathered and blessed on the altar by Bishop Reddall.  

After church we will have our annual Jambalaya Cook-off.  
There will be two awards handed out: the People’s Choice Award 
and the Bishop’s Choice Award.  

Please come meet our bishop and enjoy some Jambalaya!  

Faithfully in Christ, 

The Reverend Scot McComas 
Rector 

Upcoming Events  
November 7 Bishop's Visit, Confirmation, and Jambalaya Cook-off  
November 14 a second service at 8 am begins  
December 3 at 6 pm-ADVENTure Outreach Fundraiser 
December 24 service at 4 pm--Children's Pageant with Holy Communion  
December 24 service at 6 pm--Choral Candlelight Service with Holy Communion  
December 25 service at 10 am--Traditional Communion Service with Music

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org


w w w . n a t i v i t y s c o t t s d a l e . o r g

 Nativity’s  
 Contacts

Nativity Staff  
The Rev. Scot McComas, Rector 

scotmccomas@thenativity.net 
704-779-6113 

The Rev. Wayne V. Whitney PhD. 
Associate Rector 

waynewhitney@thenativity.net 

Valerie Harris, Music Director 
valerieharris@thenativity.net 

Mina Rafferty 
Parish Administrator 

minarafferty@thenativity.net 

Nativity Vestry 

Senior Warden:   Paul Rank 
     513-300-3729   
     paulrank1@mac.com 
Junior Warden:   Ron Kupinski 
     303-668-7453 
     lonemavrick@yahoo.com 
Treasurer:    Andrea Peabody 
     480-588-8328   
     Andreapeabody@earthlink.net 
Clerk:     Cheryle Dunkelberg 
     602-799-6141      
     cre8ivehands@yahoo.com  
Sarah Banks      480-204-1732  
     sdwnaz@yahoo.com 
Jon Bost    602-618-6781 
     jonrbost@yahoo.com 
Diana Fitzgerald   850-459-2249 
     dianalifitzgerald@gmail.com  
Jim Graves    602-885-8829 
     characterinyouth@cox.net 
Dina Horsman   602-571-0826 
     dinaslaw@cox.net 
Dennis Long      480-837-7163 
     dennis@designlogicinc.com 

James Newhouse   602-499-7317 
     phxblue@cox.net 
Cotty Peabody   617-966-1461 
     Epeabody@earthlink.net 
Darrell Spencer   480-540-5229  
     darrellwspencer@yahoo.com 

22405 N. Miller Road 
Scottsdale, Arizona 85255 

Telephone: 
480-307-9216 

nativityscottsdale.org

www.nativityscottsdale.org

Sundays, 9:00 am 
Power Bible Study 

Sundays, 10:00 am 
Sunday Service 

Mondays, 6:00 pm 
Centering Prayer 

1st Tuesdays 6:00 pm 
Outreach Meeting 

Wednesdays, 10:00 am 
Fr. Scot’s Book Group 

Wednesdays, 6:00 pm 
Bible Study with  
Dr. Wayne 

Thursdays, 10:00 am 
Knitting Group (1st & 
3rd Thurs.) 

If you would like information on the meeting or 
would like to join, please contact Fr. Scot at 

scotmccomas@thenativity.net.
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Parish Growth and Welcoming Church Survey Results 
October 2021 
Jim Graves 

 During the last few weeks, we have heard from members of our church about their personal stories of 
thankfulness and gratitude for our Nativity community of faith and family as part our stewardship drive. 
These experiences of life, love and faith also reverberate through the results of a church survey completed in 
June. 
 On June 27, 2021 many attending church participated in a church survey and during the week that 
followed others also responded. The purpose of the survey was for the Parish Growth and Welcoming 
Committee to understand who we are as a community of faith and why people choose to attend the Church of 
the Nativity. 
 Simple questions were asked, such as:  How did you learn about Nativity? What do you most enjoy 
about attending services at Nativity? What are you thankful for about Nativity? How would you best describe 
our church to a friend or neighbor? Are there other activities we can offer to attract people to our church? 
There were 52 respondents. 
 Members have learned about our church through family and friends already attending, personal 
invitation, driving by and seeing the building, and finding the church on the internet. Respondents indicated 
they most enjoy our worship services, music program, outreach ministries, our clergy, and social activities. 
Many of those with children also highlighted children’s ministries.  
 There were hundreds of responses to the open-ended questions. What people were thankful for and what 
they share about Nativity to others blended together. Many people indicated they were thankful for Nativity 
being welcoming, friendly, caring, loving, warm, open, and accepting. Others were thankful that Nativity is a 
warm and loving family of faith and place to worship. People were also thankful for outreach ministry 
opportunities. There were any ideas for attracting new growth which the Welcoming Committee will take 
under consideration, but there was a trend in the responses of returning to as many of the in-person activities 
Nativity offers, as soon as we are safely able to do so as we move through the Covid-19 pandemic. We already 
have restarted the One’s and Two’s monthly gatherings, the choir is starting rehearsals and will be singing 
soon, and the 8am church service begins in just a few weeks.  

Lessons learned? 
• We are a Loving Community of Faith that accepts Jesus Christ as Lord 
• We Gather in a Community where “Everyone is Welcome. No Exceptions!” 
• We Promote Spiritual Growth through our Worship Services, Christian Education, and Community Events. 
• We Believe Outreach is our Gift and our Responsibility to the Local and Global Communities. 
• We Provide a Christ-centered environment in which families are offered a supportive community and 

spiritual growth as they journey through parenthood, school years, and beyond. 
• We Embrace and Encourage a broad Arts Program.  
• We Operate our parish in a Fiscally Sound Manner. 

Sound familiar? They are the core values of our church. The survey supports how important our core values 
are in our common worship and life together as we reflect the love of Christ in our daily lives. 

www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Sunday Morning Power Bible Study  
Sunday Power Bible Study with Dr. Wayne is a look at 
all 4 of the week’s lectionary texts in 30-40 minutes.  
Enhance your Sunday morning worship with a 
familiarity to the liturgical texts for the week. Join Dr. 
Wayne online at 9 am on Nativity’s Facebook page or 
the Nativity General YouTube channel or anytime 
during the week. Either click here or copy and paste 
the link below to go to the Sunday Power Bible Study 
playlist on YouTube.  
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLEyfuimpB74-
ULi18ZwgTM2ZG0jaJ2V0B 

Bible Study Wednesday    
The ongoing “teach through the Bible” series 
continues on Wednesday nights.  September begins a 
foray into the books of the Latter Prophets--those 
books that bear the names of the prophets themselves.  Dr. Wayne leads these studies on Wednesdays at 6 
pm on the Nativity General Channel on YouTube and on Nativity’s Facebook page. Click here to view the 
Bible Study Wednesday playlist on YouTube. Or copy, paste, or click the link below in your browser. 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLEyfuimpB749cPkWJh9IROV0gSmGPw5K2. 

Centering Prayer 
Centering Prayer is resuming on Monday evenings from 6-7 pm via zoom.  For the link contact  Bill Bailey 
at williambailey70@yahoo.com.   Our venue consists of a time of Centering Prayer , a quick check in and 
discussion of a book. We have begun  with The Meaning of Mary Magdalene - Discovering the Woman at 
the Heart of Christianity, by Cynthia Bourgeault. If you are looking for an opportunity to deepen your walk 
with God in silence and study (and often lively discussion) this is an opportunity for you. I look forward to 
meeting again, and seeing both new and familiar faces. 

Power  
Bible  
Study 
Sunday  
9:00

www.nativityscottsdale.org

Save the Date! - Fr. Scot’s Installation  
February 12, 2022 -11 am 
The Reverend Scot McComas will be installed as Rector of The Episcopal Church of the Nativity on 
Saturday, February 12, 2022 at 11 am. The Right Reverend Jennifer Reddall, Bishop of the Diocese of 
Arizona, will be the Celebrant and the Reverend Kevin Johnson, a friend of Fr. Scot's in the Dallas-Ft. 
Worth area, will preach.  

Please join us for the Celebration of a New Ministry service and the reception 
afterwards. The service may be found in the Book of Common Prayer, beginning on 
page 559.  

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Meet our New Music Director-Valerie Harris 

Valerie Harris has been privileged to play and perform 
on many notable, historic pipe organs in Europe and the 
U.S.  An active recitalist, she most recently performed 
in Belgium and the Netherlands and is a frequent 
Tabernacle Guest Recitalist in Salt Lake City on 
Temple Square.  She has served for many years in a 
variety of Christian denominations as organist, music 
director, choral director and handbell director.   

Valerie has a Master’s Degree in Organ Performance 
and Graduate Certificate in Church Music from 
Shenandoah University in Virginia and in the spring 
will be completing a Doctoral Degree in Organ 
Performance at Arizona State University, studying with 
Kimberly Marshall.  

Valerie serves as Sub-Dean for the Central Arizona Chapter of the American Guild of Organists and on the 
Brigham Young University Organ Workshops faculty.  She has served as an adjudicator and director for the 
National Federation of Music Clubs’ student festivals and competitions and currently serves as National 
Media Chair.  

Valerie is excited to join the Episcopal Church of the Nativity family to continue the rich tradition of music 
that engages worshipers in a meaningful worship experience.

Choir Rehearsal has resumed at the Church of the Nativity!   
We meet every Wednesday evening at 7:00 p.m. and would love to have you join us for fun, fellowship, 
and making a joyful noise to the Lord!  Whether you have lots of experience or no experience, we would 
love to have you!   

The Handbell Choir will also begin shortly.   

Please let our Music Director, Valerie Harris, know that you are interested.  No experience required, just 
a willing heart and desire to worship through music.  Email with questions and interest to 
valerieharris@thenativity.net.

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
mailto:valerieharris@thenativity.net
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Westward Expansion: 
favorites from the 
Railroad stop era 

Enjoy the luxurious harmonies found in 
Alexandre Guilmant's First Organ 
Sonata, the Sturm und Drang of Philipp 
Wolfrum's Third Organ 
Sonata, Théodore Dubois' exciting 
Toccata, a gentle Pastorale from William 

Faulkes and a Civil War era transcription of "When Johnny 
Comes Marching Home" by Edwin Lemare.  These late 
nineteenth-century favorites were once staples of organ 
recitals performed for travellers heading to the American 
West on the railroad. Valerie Harris, Guest Recitalist at the 
Tabernacle on Temple Square in Salt Lake City, frequently 
performs in that venue's recital series established over a 
hundred years ago for tourists travelling the railroad 
through the Western U.S.   

This event is free to all in this spacious 1200-capacity 
venue with the largest functioning church pipe organ in 
Arizona.  Come hear our new Music Director in concert, 
conveniently located right down the road from the Church 
of the Nativity.  

Valerie Harris, organ recital Friday, November 19, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
La Casa de Cristo Lutheran Church - 6300 E. Bell Road, Scottsdale

Court of Remembrance - Veterans Concert 11/11/21  
We would like to include your loved ones who served in our Veterans Court of Remembrance at our 
concert. Please email: Name, Rank, Branch of Service, Medals (Purple Heart, Bronze Star, Air Medal, 
etc) awarded and the conflicts served (WWII, Korea, Vietnam, Gulf War). Email Mary Ann Rank at 
marank410@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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THU | NOV 11 | 1 PM | Veteran’s Day Concert (by donation) 
During this free concert, we thank veterans, active duty military, and their families, with the nostalgic 
music and sing-alongs that lead us to remember and honor their service. Nativity Singers and special 
guests.  

SAT | DEC 11 | 7 PM | A White Elephant Concert 
The traditional holiday game...with a musical twist! Join us for a festive, interactive evening of guessing, 
gift exchanging, and Salonnières’ dazzling music-making.  

MON | JAN 17 | 7 PM | Martin Luther King Jr. Day Concert (by donation) 
Honoring the man and his legacy through song and spoken word from the Civil Rights Movement and 
beyond. Nativity Singers and special guests. 

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN THE ARTS FRI | MAR 25 | 7 PM | Le Voyage Autour du Monde 
A program celebrating female composers from past and present performed by clarinetist Katrina 
Clements and pianist Olga Kim. Repertoire includes works for clarinet and piano by 20th-century 
composers from around the world, as well as the contemporary American composer Amanda Harberg. 

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN THE ARTS SAT | MAR 26 | 5 PM | Reeds + Wires 
Julia Lougheed presents a program of works for clarinet and electronics including music written during 
the most isolating parts of 2020. 

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN THE ARTS SAT | MAR 26 | 7 PM | Beyond Ourselves 
MeghanDiego returns with a multidisciplinary experience of spoken word and poetry from Arizona 
women paired with works for guitar and violin by women composers.  

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN THE ARTS SUN | MAR 27 | 2 PM | The Feminine Voice 
A fresh take on female representation in the arts with all programmed song texts boasting authorship by 
female poets. Performed by soprano Kaitlyn Johnson and pianist Da Hye Kim. 

CELEBRATING WOMEN IN THE ARTS SUN | MAR 27 | 4 PM | Duo Odéon 
Duo Odéon, violinist Hannah Tate and pianist Aimee Fincher, brings to life a variety of pieces by the 
femme fatales of classical music, from the familiar names of Fanny Mendelssohn and Clara Schumann 
to those lesser known like Florence Price and Lili Boulanger. 

SUN | APR 24 | 2 PM | Passage of Time 
Works for flute and piano by contemporary composers David Schwantner and Yuko Uebayashi reflecting 
on the past. Performed by flautist Rachel Reyes and guests Audrey Cully, Miao Liu, Hongzuo Guo, and 
Wan Ting Yu. 

SUN | MAY 15 | 2 PM | El Recuerdo 
Edgar Ricaud, tenor, pairs the bel canto stylings of Italian composer Francesco Paolo Tosti with mariachi 
classics and originals. 

Tickets are available online at ArtsAtNativity.org or at the door. Arts at Nativity events will follow 
CDC and Scottsdale Covid Protocols including face masks and socially distanced seating.

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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AmazonSmile - Funds for Nativity  
You can contribute without costing you more money via Smile.Amazon.com!  Contact Mina Rafferty 
(minarafferty@thenativity.net) for more info.Use our unique link - https://smile.amazon.com/ch/
45-5599218 When first visiting AmazonSmile, you are prompted to select a charitable organization from 
over one million eligible organizations. For eligible purchases at AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile 
Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to the customer’s selected charitable organization. Each 
quarter, the AmazonSmile Foundation makes donations to eligible charitable organizations by electronic 
funds transfer. 

Birthdays & Anniversary Blessings  
We would like to know when your birthday and/or anniversary is coming up so we can pray for you by 
name during the birthday and anniversary prayers and blessings each week. If you would like your name 
mentioned, please email the dates and information to Fr. Scot at scotmccomas@thenativity.net  or call him 
at 704-779-6113. Or maybe you have a family member or friend you'd like us to pray for. Please let us 
know.   

Prayer Team  
If you or someone special to you are in need of prayers you have several options to let the prayer team know 
of the request. Please let one of the clergy know. There also is a book for prayer requests on the table by the 
entrance to Christopher Hall, or you may email Joyce Graves at jbjlgraves@cox.net or call 602-885-8828. 
All prayers are kept confidential within the prayer team. We also ask that you give us an update preferably 
every month or so about the person or persons you have asked us to pray for. 

Name Tags 
Name Tags - It you are attending the Church of the Nativity but do not have a name tag at present, please 
stop by the Welcome Counter and give us your name so we can have one made for you. You can also contact 
Mina Rafferty at the church office, 480-307-9216 or via email at minarafferty@thenativity.net with your 
information. 

Forward Day by Day 
Forward Day by Day is a booklet of daily inspirational meditations reflecting on a specific Bible passage, 
chosen from the daily lectionary readings as listed in the Revised Common Lectionary or the Daily Office 
from the Episcopal Church's Book of Common Prayer. The meditations are rich in substance and offer a 
wide range of witness and experiences. Each month's meditation is written by a different author.  These 
booklets in both regular and large print are available on the Welcome desk or if you would like one mailed 
to you, send Mina Rafferty an email at minarafferty@thenativity.net. 

Flower Dedications 
There are a few days still available in 2021 for your dedication. 
The flower guild invites you and your family to honor loved ones in thanksgiving or to memorialize 
those we have lost by providing flowers for our Sunday worship service. These dedications will be 
included in our celebration and will help to beautify our worship space. Please provide the following 
information to Mina Rafferty via email at minarafferty@thenativity.net by Tuesdays noon.   

Page 8     General Information        
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Men’s Pub Fellowship 
The November gathering is Thursday, November 4 at 5 pm at the All American Modern Sports Grill 
at 20751 N Pima, Scottsdale. Bring a friend or meet and make new ones! For details contact Art Graf 
at mxgk25a@aol.com.  (No December gathering, we will resume the first Thursday, January 6, 
2022!) 

Phoenix Pride 
In our continuing commitment to our mission and being in our community, some of your fellow 
parishioners will join the Episcopal Diocese of Arizona in marching in the PRIDE Parade.  If you are 
interested in joining the march, supporting LGBT+ in our community on the morning of November, 
6, as an ally or LGBT+ person, contact Darrell Spencer at darrellwspencer@yahoo.com. 

Women’s Ministry 
Women’s Ministry will have our first luncheon on the third Wednesday of January. It will be held at 
the Red Robin in the shopping center at Mayo and Scottsdale Rd at 12 noon. Please RSVP to Janyce 
Schneider at janycecarroll6@cox.net or call 520-349-0149.

Women’s Wine Night  
First Thursday of the month, November 4, the women of Nativity partake in Happy Hour starting at 5 
pm. Join us at The Living Room at DC Ranch, right next to the Men’s Pub Fellowship! RSVP by noon 
Thursday to Kathy Graf at kgraf518@aol.com. (No December gathering, we will resume the first 
Thursday, January 6, 2022!) 

Ones & Twos -  The Ones and Twos is a social group of adults from the Episcopal Church of 
the Nativity.  It is open to all members, visitors and guests and meets the second Friday of each month. 

The hosts for the November 12 social are Art and Kathy Graf 
Time:  6:00 - 8:00 pm 
Place:  4736 E Chaparosa Way, Cave Creek 85331 
(gate code off Desert Willow is #9566) 
Lone Mt entrance - call Kathy's cell  (480)570-2276 
What to Bring:  Personal Libation(s) and Shareable Victuals 
RSVP:  Kathy (480)570-2276 call or text  

The hosts for the December 10th social are Fr. Scot and Dennis Combs 
Time:  6:00 - 8:00 pm 
Place:  21596 N 59th Ln, Glendale 85308 
What to Bring:  Personal Libation(s) and Shareable Victuals 
RSVP:  Fr. Scot scotmccomas@thenativity.net

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Knitting Knews! 
All are welcome to participate!  We are working on two BIG projects:  Men’s hats for the East Valley 
Men’s Shelter (as we have done in the past) and Children’s hats for hospitals in the Holy Land. (This is 
a special request from Cotty and Andrea Peabody from the Diocese of Jerusalem). They will deliver the 
hats during the Holy Land Tour this winter). If you have any questions email Mary Ann Rank at 
marank410@gmail.com and we’ll get you set! If you need to be added to our email list be sure to ask! 

See you soon! Mary Ann Rank 

Upcoming Knitting Dates: Nov. 4, 18       Dec. 2, 16 

www.nativityscottsdale.org

Nativity's Jambalaya Cookoff will take place after our All 
Saints service on Sunday, November 7. You are invited to come join in on the 
fun by competing (email Jeff Jameson at jeffjameson@cox.net to participate), 
sampling, and voting for the best cook during our hospitality hour from 11-12 
pm! 

Jewelry Class 
Every 2nd and 4th Tuesday - 10:00 am to 12:00 noon 
The Jewelry Group met in October to finish up some pretty cute projects, and even had a fun and 
successful Zoom meeting with some out-of-town friends! 
Our plan for the upcoming Holiday Season is this: 
• Tuesday, November 9, regular working meeting 
• Tuesday, November 23, regular working meeting 
• Tuesday, December 14, regular working meeting & Holiday Cheer! 
All are welcome - PLEASE JOIN US. 
Bring your gear, and any unfinished or brand new pieces…or perhaps a piece that needs repair 
or adjusting. See you in the “Holy Family Room”! 

Dawn Kast 218-252-3092 or dawnkastaz@outlook.com. 

*mark your calendars * 2nd and 4th Tuesdays from 10 am to noon.

Nativity Book Club 
The monthly book club of Nativity church will meet on Thursday, November 11 at 
the church at 10:00 a.m. Our selection for this month is "The Lincoln Highway" by 
Amor Towles. 

Anyone who likes to read and wishes to join us is most welcome. Any  
questions can be addressed to Deb Myrick, phone 602-538-2648 or 
debbiemyrick@cox.net.

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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!
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Thank You to All who participated!   
The children had a wonderful time!
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ADVENTure Awaits!! 

This year’s ADVENTure Outreach Fundraiser Committee is pleased to announce that the Gala Event and 
Auction will be held on Friday, December 3rd at 6:00 pm at the Episcopal Church of the Nativity.  

This year we will be having an international theme with food, décor and baskets representing different 
regions and cultures. We will have Limoncello, tamales and raffle tickets for sale starting November 7th as 
well as 
tickets to the Gala itself.  

And, of course, we will be having our Gift from the Heart drive all of  which goes to support the many 
Outreach Ministries our church aids. It is always a wonderful evening for a good cause, and we look forward 
to seeing everyone.  

Page 12     Outreach     
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CASA Academy 

What:   Scholar’s Community 
Meeting and Tour of CASA 
Academy’s new home 
Where:   CASA Academy,  
8047 North 35th Avenue,  
Phoenix, AZ  85051 
When:   Friday, November 12,  
8:35 am for 8:40 am Start 
Why:   CASA delivers more than a quality 
academic foundation: it also equips the 
scholars with the tools to recognize and 
develop the character skills necessary for 
success in college and in life.  It raises the 
bar for them and for education in Phoenix.  

Come meet the children you and Nativity’s Outreach program support with weekend food packs and school 
supplies.  Their enthusiasm and determination is contagious! You’ll leave with hope for the future and a smile 
in your heart. 

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Christmas Toy Drive 

Please join us for a Christmas Toy Drive. We have many families and children that will benefit from your 
kindness and generosity.  On Sunday November 14, we will have a Christmas Tree in the lobby for you to 
place your gifts near, and large boxes too. We have a list of sample toy ideas for the different age children 
and adults on the back of this page. Please join us in this special ministry.  This year we will be splitting the 
unwrapped toys between Save The Family Women’s and Children’s Shelter and our sister parish, La 
Iglesia Santa Maria Episcopal Church in West Phoenix. 
  
We will be collecting toys from Sunday, November 14 until Sunday, December 5. You may bring your 
unwrapped toys to church on Sunday. Thank you in advance for your generosity and kindness.  

The following is a list of the NEW toys we would like to collect as well as a list of needed household 
items. These household items will be picked out by the children for their parents. Please bring your 
unwrapped gift to the church by December 5. 

If you have any questions please contact Janyce Schneider at janycecarroll6@cox.net or 
Kathy Graf at kgraf518@aol.com. 

www.nativityscottsdale.org

Infants/ Toddler 
  Dolls 
  Floor mats 
  Rattles 
  Hand held toys 
  Blocks 

Preschool 
  Stacking Rings 
  Small Puzzles 
  Bath Toys 
  Make Believe/ Dress up 

5-7 Years Old 
  Puzzles 
  Action Figures/Barbies 
  Simple Board Games 
  Coloring Books/  
  Crayons 

8+ Years Old 
  Legos 
  Craft Sets 
  Sports Balls 
  Books 
  Games/Puzzles 

Parents 
  Picture Frames 
  Costume Jewelry 
  Perfume or cologne  
  Family Games 
  Candles 
  Tote bag 
  Warm Pajamas 
  Candy/Chocolates  

The drive starts 
Sunday,  

November 14  
and ends  
Sunday, 

December 5.

Please make sure to keep toys in 
original boxes/wrapping and label 
for appropriate age group.

mailto:janycecarroll6@cox.net
mailto:kgraf518@aol.com
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Thank you all for your generous donation of pillows! We literally 
blew the doors off the goal! I had hoped for 25, but you went above 
and beyond by delivering 43 pillows! THANK YOU ONE AND 
ALL!!! Here are just a few photos taken. Gayle Jameson and I 
enjoyed meeting some of the recipients of your gifts and they were 
VERY appreciative! - Thomasina Tafur 

The generous contribution by our parishioners of 43 pillows to the 
Native American Connections HomeBase emergency housing unit 
for NA young adults ages 18 – 22 were delivered.  We met P J Jazzo, 
Director of Public Engagement, and learned more about their 
amazing program of serving more that 1800 people with a number of 

         different health related services. - Gayle Jameson

CASA Academy 

Our next gathering to pack weekend food to support the scholars of CASA Academy is Saturday 11.6.21 at 
9:30 am in the fellowship hall.   

All ages are welcome at the pack (as are friends from outside of Nativity).  We typically wrap up in an hour 
to an hour and a half.  

If anyone is interested in signing up to deliver the food, we are seeking volunteers for that role as 
well.  Deliveries will happen on Thursday 11.18.21 between 1 & 4 pm.  The school's new location is at 35th 
Ave and Northern.  Please contact Laura Dobbins for details if interested in delivering.   

Please contact Laura Dobbins with any questions, lauradobbins01@gmail.com

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
mailto:lauradobbins01@gmail.com
mailto:lauradobbins01@gmail.com
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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Feed the Hungry               

www.nativityscottsdale.org

Our last dinner to the East Valley Men’s Center was a big success. The men enjoyed the pulled pork 
and ate every last bean that we brought. One of the men did share that they get a lot of pulled pork and 
that they might enjoy something really different. So, on Monday, November 8th, we are serving Taco 
Salad. We have never done anything like this and are looking forward to the fun. If you missed the 
sign-up for this dinner, our next one will be December 9th and we are trying to think of a Christmas 
theme. Watch for the sign-up sheet in Christopher Hall and join in the fun and satisfaction that comes 
from feeding those less fortunate  

Peace  
Jon Bost 

For more information contact Jon Bost at 
jonrbost@yahoo.com, or 602-618-6781.  

We guarantee you will come away knowing that you 
have received more than you have given.  

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
mailto:jonrbost@yahoo.com
http://www.nativityscottsdale.org
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ADVENTURE OUTREACH 
FUNDRAISER TREATS  NEEDED  

Every year at our Adventure Fundraiser 
for Outreach, our dessert consists of 
homemade finger size treats baked by 
church members.   

For example — cake pops, cookies, 
brownies, truffles, mini cupcakes.   

Your baked items are needed by Friday 
morning December 3.   

If you can provide any of these goodies, 
please contact Joan Harris  
610-291-4262.

The Episcopal Church of  the Nativity 
Mailing Address: 
22405 North Miller Road 
Scottsdale, Arizona 85255
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Everyone Is Welcome! 
No Exceptions 

To:

http://www.nativityscottsdale.org

